
 

1157103 

[To: Dew ECHO Board of Directors 
 

ALBERTA PHILLIPS, CHAIR 

Community Advocate 

 

COSSY HOUGH. LCSW 

VICE CHAIR 

UT School of Social Work 

SHANNON SEDWICK, TREASURER 

Esther’s Follies 
 

RYANN RANGEL, SECRETARY 

Privateer Capital  

 

PEGGY DAVIS BRAUN 

PDB Creations. LLC 
 

DANIEL RYNE LUCIO,  

Google Fiber 
 

BOBBY DILLARD 

Cielo Properties 
 

LYNN MEREDITH 

Community Advocate 

MARK LITTLEFIELD 

Littlefield Consulting 

 

C. LANE PRICKETT 

Attorney 
 

BETTY STAEHR 

Community Advocate 
 

 

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS 

A.J. JOHNSON 

TIM LEAGUE 

PERRY LORENZ 

ED MCHORSE 

 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

Matthew Mollica 

860-287-2587 

matthewmollica@austinecho.org 

 

February 3, 2021 

 

 

Dear Mayor and Council Members: 

  

We are reaching out to you in reference to an item on the February 4, 

2021 City Council agenda.  Item 49 is the resolution directing the City 

Manager to develop and implement the Housing-Focused Homeless 

Encampment Assistance Link (HEAL) initiative to connect individuals 

experiencing homelessness to housing and services in certain identified 

areas.   

  

We are asking the Council to postpone this item for one month in order 

to continue the conversations with council offices, City staff, and 

stakeholders so all parties may better understand the impact of the HEAL 

initiative.  Our primary concerns with respect to HEAL and related 

proposals are as follows: 

  

• That the policies, and their implementation, be data 

driven. 

• That the funding for these new initiatives not come from 

budgets and programs already allocated for housing based 

solutions for people experiencing homelessness. 

• That the Council not re-criminalize homelessness in these 

“certain identified areas” or any other parts of the city.     

  

ECHO supports the Council’s commitment addressing the needs of those 

experiencing homelessness and applaud the need for move 

quickly to implement creative solutions for housing and for improving 

encampments.  

  

We thank you for your commitment to ending homelessness in our 

community.  

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Alberta Phillips, Chair of the ECHO Board of Directors, and Matt 

Mollica, Executive Director, ECHO 


